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Present: Jenn Parsons, Corinne Houle, Denise Parker, Andy Parker, Pam Wray, Karen Brady.
Also present: Todd Dyer, Beach Manager.

Absent: Ed Ryle, Terry Connor, Tom Mathews
The meeting was called to order by Jenn Parsons @ 6:09 PM.

Move to accept the minutes from the March 17, 2022 meeting: Pam Wray, second: Andy
Parker. All in favor.

Treasurer’s report, submitted by Pam Wray: Cash balance: $30,015.77.

Correspondence: None

@ Old Business:

@ Restoration project - The Commission is waiting for estimates for roofing for the cabin. Todd
Dyer will get estimates before the next meeting. The Commission is also waiting for updated
cost information for window replacements. Other trees (along the driveway) may need to be
taken down. Septic cleaning should take place before the beach opening.

@ New Business:

® Beach Manager - Staffing for the 2022 season is in place for WSI, guard and gate positions.
Two of the staff are taking WSI classes. Swim lesson sign-ups will be held June 4th and 18th
from 10 AM - 1 PM at the beach. Swim team is questionable at this time. Swim sessions will
be: June 27- July 8, July 11- July 22, July 25- Aug 8. The beach will be open Memorial Day
weekend and the following weekends. Full time daily opening will begin June 20th. Beach
fees: Residents: $75, Senior residents: $0, Non-residents: $150, Non-resident seniors: $75.
Minimum wages increase in July. Todd Dyer has been in touch with the TAHD regarding the
snack bar.

@ Forman School - The crew team will be helping with the spring clean-up. Karen Brady is the
contact person. . )

® Beach gate - a temporary lock is still in place.

@ Beach tree - Jenn Parsons has been in touch with Mike Berry of WMF. He will provide a new
tree this spring.

@ Meeting - Ed Ryle and Denise Parker met with the two First Selectmen at the beach.
Discussion topics included insurance, commercial use of beach, dock storage at the beach,
past and future beach improvements.

® Beach committees - Sandy Beach shirts are in. Prices will be reduced on sign-up days. The
Triathlon is being considered for 2022. Available dates are being investigated for a Saturday
morning race.

© THANK YOU - The entire Sandy Beach Commission (past and present) extends a huge thank
you to our retiring member Pam Wray for her many years of volunteer service to the
Commission and the towns of Morris and Litchfield. Her knowledge and skills have been
invaluable! Thank you and happy retirement!

Move to adjourn: Denise Parker, second: Andy Parker. All were in favor. Meeting adjourned @
7:43 PM,

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 19th @ 6:00 PM at WZBG.



